Approved

December 17, 2018 REGULAR MEETING VILLAGE OF PIGEON COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the Village of Pigeon Council was held on Monday, December 17, 2018.

President Michael LePage called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members Present: President Michael LePage, Trustees Shelly Gunden, Michael Wehner, Rob Chandonnet, Kent Shetler, Matthew Esch and Marc Hill.

Members Absent: none

Also in attendance: Pigeon Police Chief Eric Wissner, Pigeon Department of Public Works Superintendent Thomas Buschlen, Village Superintendent/Clerk Steven Corrion, John Bonke, Devin Hersha, Kathryn DeOrnellas and Ken Licht

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Chandonnet; second by Shetler to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2018 Regular Meeting. All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Public Input:

Devin Hersha shared concerns about a neighbor's dog, out wondering yards during the day time.

Ken Licht complained about Paul St. Parking between James & Rollie Smith and if they park on both sides of the street only one car can pass down the street at a time. He also complained about a car parking in private yard and village parking lots with no license plates.

Police Operations Report:

Chief Wissner gave highlights of some ongoing investigations by the department.

President LePage reviewed the Ordinance to Prohibit Marihuana Establishments Pursuant to the Michigan Regulation and Taxation of Marihuana Act, Ballot Proposal 1 of 2018.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Hill; second by Wehner to approve the Ordinance to Prohibit Marihuana Establishments Pursuant to the Michigan Regulation and Taxation of Marihuana Act, Ballot Proposal 1 of 2018. All Ayes. Motion Carried.

DPW Operations Report:

Village DPW Superintendent Buschlen highlighted some of the month's activities.

Council reviewed the parking on Paul St. between James & Rollie Smith. Noting that it is one the narrowest streets in the village and because of that when cars are parked on both sides of the street it creates a safety hazard.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Hill; second by Shetler to approve to only allow parking on the north side of Paul St. from James St. to Rollie Smith Dr. All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Finance Report: none

Accounts Payable:

Corrion presented the Accounts Payable Report of \$97,459.24 to council for November 20, 2018 to December 17, 2018.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Hill to accept the Accounts Payable of \$97,459.24 to council for November 20, 2018 to December 17, 2018. All Ayes. Motion Carried. (See Accounts Payable Ledger)

Other Business:

	was made by Gunden; second by Wehner to adjourn the meeting. All Aye Meeting adjourned at 7:51pm		All Ayes.
Michael LePage, President		Steven Corrion, Clerk	